
 

 

 
27th May 2022 
 
Dear Parents,  

RE- Acting Headteacher 

At the end of another busy half-term, today we said a fond farewell to Martin Winward as he 

leaves St Anne’s School, after six and half years, for his new headship in the UK. I am thrilled to say 

that until the substantive post is appointed to, I am delighted and honoured to have been given 

the opportunity to take on the Acting Headship.  After 6 years of working alongside of Martin as 

Deputy Headteacher at our school, I am very proud of everything the staff team and pupils at St 

Anne’s have achieved in recent years and in this interim period, before the new substantive 

Headteacher is appointed, I am determined to do everything within my power to maintain the 

high standards and strong reputation that St Anne’s School now has.  

The recruitment round for the permanent Headteacher takes place at beginning of June so we 

expect to find ourselves in a stable position in terms of leadership staffing soon thereafter. 

In the meantime, please be reassured that your child’s education will remain at the heart of every 

decision I make and I will endeavour to ensure that St Anne’s school remains a place where all 

children are safe, happy, excited to learn and supported to succeed. 

For the last half-term, we will be joined and ably supported in the leadership team by new staff 

members Deborah Dix as Acting Headteacher as well as Ali Morgan as supply Yr 1 & 2 teacher and 

SLT member. I am excited to report that a wide range of trips and experiences have been 

organised for our pupils and after such a long period of restrictions, I will look forward to seeing 

them thrive from the wider enrichment this will bring. 

I hope that I can continue to count on your support as we move towards the end of this academic 

year. Please feel free to contact me at school on the email or numbers above and as usual, your 

child’s class teacher of form teacher with any daily needs or enquiries. 

Have a lovely half-term break and I hope the sun keeps shining for all of us throughout the holiday 

period. 

 
Yours sincerely,  

 
Mrs W Wilson 
Acting Headteacher 
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